	MESSAGE FROM ANDREA CROCKER – PCSO

	 
Parents of Lanivet school.  Please could I draw your attention to the lovely new car park that has been opened in the village.  This car park combined with the parking facilities available in the pub car park and between the two there is easily enough parking for every parent. This is a fabulous facility which most schools and parents would be envious of. So imagine my dismay then when I found myself in Lanivet last week at school collection time and saw the village is still utter chaos with cars parking right on junctions, on both sides of the road round the triangle, on the bend round from the school and in the passing places on either side of the narrow part of the road heading passed the school up to Woodland View (which makes it impossible to see far enough to distinguish if there is any oncoming traffic.)
This situation cannot continue. I have received several complaints from parents and residents regarding the current parking and will have no choice but to act should the situation not improve. I would hate for my colleagues to be called down to an accident involving one of your children.
Please think about where you are parking. Just because ‘everyone else does’ does not make it a suitable place to stop.  The new car park is a very short walk away and provides ample spaces as does the pub car park. I have attached the highway code rules on parking below to refresh a few memories.
 
Rule 243-Highway Code - https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
DO NOT stop or park:
· near a school entrance
· anywhere you would prevent access for Emergency Services
· at or near a bus or tram stop or taxi rank
· on the approach to a level crossing/tramway crossing
· opposite or within 10 metres (32 feet) of a junction, except in an authorised parking space
· near the brow of a hill or hump bridge
· opposite a traffic island or (if this would cause an obstruction) another parked vehicle
· where you would force other traffic to enter a tram lane
· where the kerb has been lowered to help wheelchair users and powered mobility vehicles
· in front of an entrance to a property
· on a bend
· where you would obstruct cyclists’ use of cycle facilities except when forced to do so by stationary traffic
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